TOWN OF WAYNESVILLE

Cemetery Committee
16 South Main Street

Progress with Vision Waynesville, NC 28786

Phone (828) 452-2491 « Fax (828) 456-2000
www.waynesvillenc.gov

CEMETERY COMMITTEE REPORT

To: Town Council

From: Julie Grasty, Asset Services Manager
Meeting Date: August 3, 2023

Description:  Request for Double Depth Burial

The Cemetery Committee recommends to the Town Council the following:

1. A motion was made by Cemetery Committee Chairman Edwin Fish and seconded by
Committee Member Bill Revis that the Cemetery Committee approve a one-time double-
depth burial in the John Taylor Section for the family of Captain Fredrick Hall MIA
contingent on the purchase of the plot and approval from the Town Council.

The motion passed unanimously.

2. A motion was made by Cemetery Committee Chairman Edwin Fish and seconded by
Committee Member Warren Putnam that the Cemetery Committee recommend to the Town
Council to reduce the burial plot fee to § 1,500 instead of the current rate of $ 2,000 due to
the amount of time it has taken the Town to approve the burial. The initial request for
burial was before the rate increase on July 1, 2023.

The motion passed unanimously.
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